National Federation of the Blind
Springfield Chapter, Minutes, May 10, 2025
														Attendance

Mickie, Aleeha, Arlie, Gina, Pat, David, Debbie. President Ray called the meeting to order at 10:16.
Motion: Mickie/Aleeha, approved April minutes as posted. Treasury: beginning balance, $2,479.80. Ending balance: $2,464.80. Motion: Mickie/Aleeha to approve treasurer’s report. 
Unfinished Business
Gina, Debbie and Banaszaks reported on our attendance at the Clark County Senior Fair. Gina explained the various flyers she picked up during the fair. Arlie now has copies of our chapter charter, both a hard copy that can be framed and an extra paper copy. The framed copy needs signatures from NFB-O president Richard Payne and chapter president Arlie Ray. Arlie has not yet heard from Kevin Loftis as to whether we can have another fundraiser at Mother Stewart’s this year. Aleeha and Gina will settle the reimbursement of $34.38 for two months’ worth reimbursement for Aleeha’s assumption of our chapter Zoom Pro account. Aleeha can renew annually and pay with our chapter debit card. Motion for the above Zoom details, Gina/Pat. The motion passed. 
New Business
Members listed some places in Springfield where we might hold our fundraiser for the chapter, knowing that wherever we go, we would have to pay for the liquor. Our list included the Masons, Frosty’s, Division of American Veterans, Hollenbeck-Bailey, Shouvlin Center at Wittenberg. Gina also suggested a Dayton church where she attended a Sidewalk Soldiers event recently. Arlie will ask about our having a chapter fundraiser at Clark State. That venue would probably be catered by Carmae. Gina proposed that we raffle a large ticket item at the fundraiser. When a venue is available, we will discuss and vote on that raffle item—perhaps at our next meeting. 

We discussed legislative items pending in both the federal legislature and the Ohio Statehouse, including the Assistance Technology Affordability Act, Medical Devices Accessibility Act, Accessibility of Apps and Websites, and the Ohio bill HB225, Elimination of Subminimum Wage for Ohioans. We did not have time to play the  Presidential Release for April or May. We will meet again on Saturday, June 14 at United Senior Services. Motion to adjourn: Debbie/Aleeha.  

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Baker, Secretary

